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CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING/PROGRAM OCT 19 AT 7:30 PM Peak Performance Speaker--A doctor will

explain/demonstrate what is holding you back! Come and learn and understand winning techniques that help eliminate
fatigue, improve performance, and reduce risk of injury.

PRESIDENT'S CORNER
The nominating committee has proposed the following slate of officers for the Year 2001 term:
President Peggy Caverly
st VP Clera Hall
2nd VP vacant
Treasurer Belinda Nash
Corr. Sec. Loretta Watkins
Rec. Sec. Betty Bloxom
Membership Daphne Sanders
—

As you can see we are missing the 2nd VP. This person coordinates the activities of the Building and Grounds, Block
Security, and Welcoming Committees. Anyone who has an interest in this position please contact Crystal Ruggles or
Peggy Caverly. Don Sanders

Connie's Commenis The Garden Club and Civic League are considering renewal of the entrance and medians on
Pembroke Bivd. and re-lighting the gazebo and brick columns. A proposed new addition would be a lighted flagpole
with flag. In 1976 in celebration of the Bicentennial, Congress passed a new regulation that flags could be flown at night if
lighted. Many people want to fly the flag but are unable to take it down every night. One townhouse neighbor, upon
hearing of the idea, offered a donation! Everything gets tired looking as time goes by, but we don't have to let it. This will
keep the neighborhood fresh and show we care. The city along with the garden club is replacing the plantings around the
median at no cost to us.

DUES--Don't forget your civic league dues. Dues are $10.00 this year and the money goes for various projects--printing
the newsletter, sending out flyers, hosting a Halloween celebration for the children, helping with the pool and community
projects such as Ferry Plantation.

Pembroke Meadows Garden Club Oct 12 program - Floral design. Nov 9 program - Stamping techniques by Michaels
Craft Store. For more information call 473-8258 or 497-0700.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE RESIDENTS OF THE 600 BLOCK OF ABBEY DRIVE! A request was made in our

September Newsletter for replacing some of the old/worn out decorations for our PARK PARTY following the Halloween

Walk. The residents really got involved! A collection was requested and people cheerfully gave. NEW PERMANENT

DECORATIONS were purchased. We will be able to enjoy these decorations and their contribution to our day of fun and

excitement for years to come. Just shows you how much these residents appreciate the community and how a little effort

can achieve great rewards for all. Many thanks on behalf of the entire community. Perhaps their "Let's Do It" attitude will
“™ inspire other blocks to fulfill a need in our neighborhood.

J. Rich

The 10th annual Halloween walk is scheduled to begin at 3:00 PM at the corner of Whitechapel and Pembroke Blvd on
Saturday, Oct 28. Rain date is Sunday, October 29 at 3:00 PM.



WHAT "CIVIC LEAGUE" MEANS TO ME...A neighbor’s thoughts on the subject:

Remember when we were in school and the teacher
would write a sentence on the blackboard (or green
board) and tell us to finish the sentence in 25 words or
less? Suppose "Pembroke Meadows Civic League”

was the subject. Each year our Civic League sponsors
the Halloween Walk. In case you haven't seen it or
participated in it, it's a real PARADE with a real
BAND and a real WITCH leading the way through
the neighborhood. This event is sponsored by our Civic
League and is manned by volunteers of the
neighborhood. Four hundred bags of candy (donated
this year by the neighbors on Abbey Drive) are
distributed. What an exciting day for the children and
their parents—and also fun for the spectators! The Civic
League also sponsors the annual Christmas Party in
conjunction with the Pembroke Meadows Elementary
School. The children make tree decorations, decorate
the tree and can even shop for their parents' presents!
Do you enjoy the serenity of our neighborhood park and
the excellent playground equipment? Our Civic League
helped plan the layout and selected the new equipment
that was paid for by the City. The Joseph Richter
Memorial Fund also contributed to the equipment.
Several years ago the dam that provides the beautiful
bridge across the lake would have been destroyed had it
not been for our Civic League. And not too long ago, the
path was again in danger when a contractor mistakenly
thought it was part of his fand. Our Civic League worked
with the City of Virginia Beach to keep the path open and
get the beautification project in place. Our Civic League
participates in Clean the Bay Days and works year round
to keep our lakes and waterways clean and free of
pollutants. Have you seen or heard of the "Shad
Ladder" that our Civic League built to save the fish? Our
Civic League works closely with the Pembroke Meadows
Garden Club to maintain the entrance to our lovely
neighborhood. The brick walls were recently power
washed by a neighbor and other neighbors painted the
gazebo. The garden club maintains the beautiful shrubs
and is in the process of getting new plantings at the brick

-

wall and the medians. Neighbors volunteer for a two-
week period to keep the median free of litter. If more
neighbors signed up, we could make it one week or less!
The possibility of restoring the lantems on top of the
brick wall and a lighted flagpole on the median was
discussed at the September meeting and a committee
was appointed to research the feasibility. Our Civic
League puts in many hours of volunteer work to provide
the Neighborhood Directory. Ours is one of the few
neighborhoods with a newsletter published nine times a
year to provide vital infformation which affects the quality
of our lives. We have a Pet Lost and Found Registry
that has helped to return over a thousand lost pets to
their owners. Our Civic League donates to many
organizations such as the Boy Scouts (we sponsor Cub
Scout Pack 475), Ferry Plantation House and the Senior
Class of Princess Ann High School. A Civic League
president originated the Bayside Historic Trail, which
received a national award. Our Civic League instigated
the installation of wheelchair ramps on our sidewalks
and motivated the city to put in crosswalks in front of our
elementary school. Our Civic League sponsors the
Neighborhood Watch Program, a successful tool in the
prevention of neighborhood crime. Our Civic League
helps support the Pembroke Meadows Recreation
Center by getting involved in Spring Fling and other
activities of the center. Our Civic League participates in 7™
the Virginia Beach City Neighborhood Preservation. Ourl
Civic League is devoted to keeping our neighborhood a
safe, pleasant place to live. One of the results of our
Civic League efforts is higher property values—and that
means money in our pockets. Our Civic League is made
up of NEIGHBORS—YOU AND ME. Don't think of it as
THEY-consider it WE and become a part of the group
that is working for the benefit of the neighborhood. Our
Civic League meeting is Thursday, October 19, in the
school cafeteria. Don't sit back and say, “Why don't
THEY?" Please attend and say, "Why don't WE."

Clera Hall

Condolences - We are sorry to announce the death of a long-time resident, Mr. Eugene Krebs of Cavendish Drive. Our

heartfelt sympathy to his family and friends.

WELCOME TO OUR NEW NEIGHBORS! Tim and Chris Stacey and their son, Taz, recently moved in at 617 Abbey
Drive and Diane Ostby and young Nicole Ostby at 4512 St. John Court.

CLASSIFIED AD

The Daybreak Singers, a group of active and retired military wives who have been entertaining military and civilian
communities in Hampton Roads since the 1970s, needs fresh voices! Do you harmonize in the elevator? Are you "on"
the radio in your car? Do you sing in the shower and drown out your stereo? Call Helen Vasta at 499-6774 for more /‘u\

information.



5 10th ANNUAL
! =+ HALLOWEEN WALK

R OCTOBER 28, 2000
3-5 P.M.
/ “.f _.,.;-t:_..'.';;-s | To Join In
MEET AT INDEPENDENCE CIRCLE
L AND END UP AT THE PARK.
i Same route as last year

o Featuring:

AN INDEPENDENCE MIDDLE SCHOOL BAND
RN WHAT A GROUP'!
/] Children of all ages grownups too are invited to dress

up and join the fun , we need lots of clapping
and cheering on parade route. Candy will be tossed ,
could you please save rapers for the park trash bins.
Our route is designed for safety, resident are asked to
take extra caution with vehicles.

Everyone will meet at the decorated park for
refreshments that are being donated by the residents.
Games and prizes for the children..

Don't forget to bring a contribution for the band,every

little bit helps with new instruments.
The band has been faithful for 10 years.
Thankyou Belinda Nash 490-2504
SEE YOU THERE




4th Annual
Pumpkin
For A Fun Fall Day In The Country
November 4th, 2000 11am-4pm
Henley Farm

3484 Charity Neck Rd. Pungo

Enjoy Brunswick Stew, Civil War encampment, Meet the Witches of Pungo,

games using pumpkins, Colonial demonstrations, and a hayride too.
call 473-5182 for directions.
GRAND PRIZE $100 CASH EACH

for the women & men and
high school football
players best toss

to benef t

Ferry Plantation : g
Hoise Rain or Shine

SA



OFFICERS, CIVIC LEAGUE

Pres. Don Sanders 499-7987
First VP Jim Willenbrink 497-0700
Second VP Peggy Caverly 490-0925
Treas. Belinda Nash 490-2504
Corres. Sec. Loretta Watkins 497-2130
Mem. Chrman. John Shaedel 499-0678
Rec. Sec. Betty Bloxom 499-1929
Pool Director Donna Price 499-5115
COMMITTEES
Newsletter Charlotte Roy 499-5234
Newsletter Ads Clera Hall 473-8258
Directory/Ads John Shaedel 499-0687
Bldg/Grounds  Sid Sward 497-7917
Pool Phone 497-9874
Welcoming

Meadows Stephanie Neihart 456-5795

Shores Clera Hall 473-8258

Townhomes Connie Lue 473-0144
Lakes/Waterways

Chairman Jim Willenbrink

L. Pembroke Jim Willenbrink 497-0700

L. Meadows Hal Kuehne 497-8690

Lynnhaven Al Galvani 499-6670
Block Security

Meadows Stephanie Neihart 456-5795

Shores Bob/Marge Brotman 497-0565

Townhomes Linda Jarman 671-7266
Pet Lost and Found/Pet Regisiry

Shores Belinda Nash 490-2504

Meadows Jim Willenbrink 497-0700 i

MORE THAN A MOVIE!

Serving Beer, Wine & Food-
Complimentary Admission Tickets
will be given to Civic League Members
at all Civic League Meetings

Licensed Commercial
+ +
Insured Residential

Complete Professional Plumbing

John Somers

2Y brs/ Masier Plorber Ofc 473-8442
7 days Pgr 459-1060

YVONNE M. JONGQUIST

P.O. BOX 5445
VIRGINIABEACH, VA 23471

OFFICE: (757) 554-0657

Colonlugs Life
[nstme Compuany

ALSO: '
Health - Disabi I\% rLeng Term Care

Shear Beauty By Laura
Professional Beauty Salon
Laura Ewers Conneen

4325 Cambria Circle in Pembroke Xleadows
A Virginia Beach, V71 23455
804/ 499-7844

CAFETERIA
&
CATERING

737 Independence Blvd.
Giant Square Shopping Center
Virginia Beach, VA 23455

MIKE DUNN

PHONE 499-9744
FAX 499-6057

Any teenagers out there still interested
in babysitting? Call Clera Hall at
473-8258 or e-mail Clera@juno.com and

we'll set up a new Babysitter List!




Rob Foster, Owner Charlie Awbrey, Owner
(757) 438-4352 Nextel (757) 438-4437 Nextel

ﬁ C & R Plumbing Corp.

LICENSED + INSURED

3604 Fortune Lane Office Phone/Fax
Portsmouth, VA 23703 (757) 638-1530

:
“eevans

“\»ﬁg NO JOB TOO SMALL

= e s JE §

Bla "C” Lick 2705 037437

Kathy Filipiak

Independent Sales Consultant

4525 Hudgins Drive
Virginia Beach, VA 23455

Longaberger® xHllETe o ot
g

Montagna’s B3}

Comfort, Fashion and Orthopedic for Men and Women

Lucian F. Montagna, Jr., C.Ped, O.S.T.
Board Certified Pedorthist

752 Independence Blvd.
Pembroke Meadows Shop Ctr.
Virginia Beach, VA 23455
Phone 490-2034
(Across From Red Lobster)

TS COULD BE YOUR @DY

Call Slera Hall @ 4733283

* QPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
* 25 BEDS
* NO APPOINTMENTS

g 1514070

Forest Arbor Barber, Inc. 5

Professional Services:

* Tree Removal * Tree Trimming/Pruning
* Stump Grinding * Wood Chip Mulch

Howard Forest

519-5760 Pager
5 Fros ESrtes o 5879 Cellular Fres Estomtes

v/ E-mall address: hsforest@gateway.net
ReAaLTOR®

AssocIATE BROKER

""YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD REALTOR"

—
William E. Wood

and Associales
REALTORS

JAKE FROEHLICH

1120 InoePENDENCE BuLvo. 24 Houn: (757) 473-4581
Virainia BeacH, VA 23455 Fax: (757) 464-4951
ToLL FRee: (B00) B66-2456 Towl Free: (800) B66-2456




